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Memo No. COE/UHS/788/2021 Dated:29.04.2021

NOTIFICATION

Reference:
1. Communication of the Director of Medical Education to the Officiating Vice Chancellor, WBUHS
(Memo No. M/858, dated 28.04.2021).
2. Adpvisory for all Medical colleges regarding Final Year Postgraduate students in view of

extraordinary situation due to surge of COVID-19 cases. (No. NMC/Secy/2021/25, dated
27.04.2021).

Subject: Notice for Postponement of Postgraduate Examinations for Broad Specialty Courses
(MD/MS/Diploma) scheduled to start from 6t May, 2021 under the WBUHS.

In reference to above, it is hereby notified to all concerned Students/Teachers/Guardians that the
Examination scheduled to start from 6th May 2021, is being deferred for a period of TWO months
or till further orders, considering the present Covid-19 pandemic situation.

This change is done as approved by the competent authorities of the State Government, for the
interest of public service.

/20l
Deputy Controller of Examinations

The West Bengal University of Health Sciences

Memo No. COE/UHS/788/2021/1(4)
Copy forwarded for intimation to :

1. Director of Medical Education, WBMES

2. Special Secretary (MERT)

3. Principal of all concerned Medical Colleges, WBMES

4. PA to Principal Secretary, Dept. of Health & Family Welfare

Dated:29.04.2021

VS
9Q 4
Deputy Controller of Examinations
The West Bengal University of Health Sciences
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Government of West Bengal
Department of Health & Family Welfare.
Bl Swasthya Bhawan, Salt Lake.
ock - GN, 29; Sector: V. Kolkata: 700091. Fax No. 033- 2357-7938

Memo No. M/2ER dated QQ/Z, / Qo1

To,
The Vice Chancellor,

Th iversi

e West Bengal University of Health Sciences (WBUHS),
DD-36, Salt lake, Sector -1,

Kolkata-64.

From:

The Director of Medical Education,
Department of Health & Family Welfare,
Swasthya Bhawan, GN-29, Salt Lake City,
Sector-V, Kolkata-91.

In respect to the discussion and the approval of the Higher authorities , the Post Graduate Medical

Examination conducted by the West Bengal University of Health Sciences (WBUHS) , is to be deferred for a

period of 2 (Two) months or till further orders, considering the present pandemic COVID-19 situation .
Necessary notification may kindly be issued from your end please.

The communication is made for the interest of public service.
b,/‘/ /\;x\v\\ W

Director of Medical Education
Government of West Bengal

Memo No. M/gbfg / | [:9 dated «Q%%/QO Qi
sary actions:

Copy for information & nec
Special Secretary (MERT) , Swasthya Bhawan, GN-29, Salt Lake City,Sector-V, Kolkata-91

Registrar , WBUHS, DD-36, Salt lake, Sector -I, Kolkata-64.

2.
3. Controller of Examinations , WBUHS, DD-36, Salt lake, Sector -1, Kolkata-64.
4. PAto Health Secretary, Swasthya Bhawan, GN-29, Salt Lake City,Sector-V, Kolkata-91
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Director of Medical Education
Government of West Bengal
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National Medical Commission

No. NMC/Secy/2021/ 25 Dated: 27.04.2021

ADVISORY FOR ALL MEDICAL COLLEGES

Advisory regarding Final Year Postgraduate [Diploma/ MID/MS] students in view
of extraordinary situation due to surge of COVID -19 cases.

It has come to the notice of the Commission that due to surge of COVID-19 Cases:

e TFinal year examination of postgraduate courses [Diploma/MD/MS] has been
delayed in many Colleges/ institutions.

e PG-NEET examination for admission to postgraduate courses has also been
delayed. Consequently, the start of academic session 2021-22 will be delayed and
new batch of PG students will join their respective colleges only after counseling
which will happen only after PG-NEET is held.

2. Therefore, in view ol these circumstances, in order to ensure that there is no
shortage of Residents in handling the surge of COVID-19 cases, the services of these
postgraduate students as Residents may be continued to be utilized until fresh batches
of postgraduate students have joined.

3. All Medical Institutions, including Central/State/UT Government Institutions or
Private Institutions are also advised (o continue: (a) Availability of accommodation;
and (b) Payment of Stipend; to all such Final Year postgraduate students during this
extended period.
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(Dr. R. K. Vats)
Secretary



